
                                                                                             SUMMER 2012

VILLAGE OFFICE HOURS

MONDAY, WEDNESDAY, FRIDAY --- 9:00 AM Ð 5:00 PM
TUESDAY, THURSDAY --- 10:00 AM Ð 6:00 PM

NEW COURT HOURS: MONDAY, TUESDAY, THURSDAY & FRIDAY 8:00am-3:30pm
WEDNESDAYS 8:00am Ð 8:00pm

     PLEASE NOTE: THE OFFICE IS CLOSED 12 NOON–1:00 PM EVERY DAY.
Village Board meetings are held on the second Monday of each month at 7:00 PM. Committee meetings

are held the fourth Monday of each month at 7:00 PM.
Planning Board meetings are the fourth Wednesday each month at 7:00 pm.

Public is welcome. REMINDER: Meeting Minutes are on Website: corfuny.com

ROLL-OFF NEWS BLIP

There is a change in the roll-off schedule previously printed. There will be a roll-off in July on Friday
July 20th and Saturday July 21st.  There will be no October roll-off.  Full summer and fall roll-off
schedule and details are later in this newsletter.

VIRUS ALERT

Just a heads up that if you receive any emails from the US Postal Service, DO NOT OPEN.  The USPS
does not communicate by email EVER! The email includes the Postal service logo and looks official,
but it is not!

BOARD NEWS

Mayor Todd Skeet:  Hope you are having a happy, safe summer. We will soon be starting to plan for
the annual Winterfest in January 2013.  We welcome any and all volunteers to help make this yearÕs
event even bigger and better.  If you are interested in joining the fun of planning this yearÕs event, please
call the Village Office.
Maintenance: Mike and Jesse have been busy helping Norm Waff put up new lighting at the Village
Sewer Plant facility for an Energy Initiative Grant through National Grid.  Some of the other projects
they are working on through the summer are cleaning out the creeks, doing brush pickup and edging
along sidewalks and curbs to remove excess growth and debris.  They are also trimming low hanging
branches along sidewalks for pedestrian safety.  Remember if you have large quantities of branches, the
trailer can be left at your residence. You will be required to load the trailer, but there will be no charge
for hauling the branches.
     IÕm sure youÕve noticed our great flower pots again this year.  The Market did a great job putting
them together and Mike and Jesse are keeping them watered.  On these real hot days, if you find the pots
dry and want to help out by watering them, I know the plants would appreciate it.

     The Village generator was used at the Town of Pembroke Opening Ceremony for their Bicentennial
on June 9th and it worked great.  It ran for 14 _ hours and only burned 4Ó of fuel for all that time. Kudos
to Mike and Jesse for a great job renovating the generator. By the way, the opening ceremony was fun
for all.  Hope you were able to make it.  Be sure to check AlÕs History article for other upcoming
Bicentennial events.
Police:  By now you have probably noticed the new Police car.  The old marked car was beginning to
have mechanical problems on a regular basis so it was decided it was time to trade it in. Our officers
have been busy with lake traffic and we have gotten through a few heavy traffic concerts with minimal
problems. The Officers are doing their best to move local traffic through during heavy concert traffic.
Please be patient and plan ahead. An updated concert schedule is later in this newsletter.
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      We would like to welcome Officer Mike Lute to the Village Police force. He is taking the place of
Officer Dan Zlotek who resigned due to other obligations.  Officer John Armitage has just completed
training on Commercial Vehicle Enforcement to help with truck traffic violations.
Sewer:  The final work plans are in the hands of NYS DEC waiting for approval.  The Town of
Pembroke and Village have merged their two grants into one to best utilize 100% of the grant funds.
The Village portion of in-house work should be starting at the end of the summer or early fall. See
Trustee Grahams newsletter contribution for a little more detail on the sewer project.
Court: We still have no news on the Court investigation. The Judicial Board and State Attorney General
are still in the process of investigating any wrongdoing in our Court department. We currently have no
idea how long it may go on. As the investigation continues we will try to keep everyone updated as best
we can.
Office:  The new storage unit has been installed from the Archive Grant and Sandy and Denise have
been busy going through files and reorganizing things.  For a short time due to the grant, they were able
to also utilize our Village Historian Al Starkweather to do some of the sorting and recording during the
organizational process.
Village Updates:  I just want to encourage everyone to please shop locally. We have great businesses
that need your support. There have been a couple of changes in our local businesses since our last
newsletter.  HeavenÕs Gate Flowers & Gifts is moving into the building where YesterdayÕs & Use-to-
beÕs Òused to beÓ (next to AlÕs Automotive.)  The Market will be expanding their product line into the
area HeavenÕs Gate moved out of (they now have fresh meats, beer and offer free delivery in the
Village).  The American Family Market is now open in the old IGA Plaza!   Please be sure to check out
all our local businesses and have a happy, safe summer!  If you have any questions or comments, feel
free to contact me.

Trustee Al Graham:  The Sewer Plant upgrade plans have been sent to DEC for their approval.  With
any luck, we will get the OK in August or September and be able to start work this fall!  Mayor Skeet
and I have been to dozens and dozens of meetings with the Town, the Engineers and the DEC deciding
what to put in, what to take out; how much will that cost; Oh really? Too much! Switch to Plan B. Wait
the Engineer just called. We got that at a really good price so we can get that; what size motor will we
need? What size pump do we need? It goes on and on and on! Literally thousands of questions to answer
and ask!
     I canÕt tell you how many hours we have into this project.  IÕm not whining! IÕm so thrilled that weÕre
down to one last OK from the DEC and a project that most Villages have to pay full price for we are
getting for $.15 on the dollar. In the end we will have a new plant to last us until our grandkids have to
worry about it!
     Let me put a stop to a rumor we heard about the project.  It will not cost the Village one penny extra
to take sewage from the Town. We are working out the details as I write this. Any extra electric or
maintenance, even the stamps to send out bills will be paid by the outside users or the Town.  If anyone
has any questions, please feel free to call me.
      Mike and Jesse have been cleaning ditches and along the creek as part of our yearly upkeep of those
systems, so if you have anything in the right-of-ways they will be getting in touch with you if there is a
need to move it.
      We have had a few complaints about people going door to door selling things. If you experience any
problems with solicitors call the office and Sandy or Denise will let you know if they have a permit to
sell in the Village.  If they donÕt we will find them and ask them to leave the Village until they obtain a
permit.  The permit is not a revenue source. What it does is give us names, addresses, phone numbers
and vehicle license numbers, along with other info to help protect you from someone trying to sell you a
roof you donÕt need or redo your driveway with substandard materials, then off they go with your money
never to be heard from again!  We need input from you if solicitors do come to your home so we can
trace if they have a permit.
      Have a safe summer. I have to go!  I have a meeting!



HISTORICAL HIGHLIGHTS by AL - 200 YEARS AND COUNTING

      The year 2012 is an important year in CorfuÕs history. Pembroke became a Town on June 8, 1812.
(Corfu was first settled in 1807, then called LongÕs Corners)  A few days after the Town of Pembroke
was formed, the ÒWar of 1812Ó began.
      There are three ÒWar of 1812Ó veterans buried in Evergreen Hill Cemetery in the Village. They are
John Long (one of our founders), James Long and Solomon Dow.  The year 1812 saw the first marriage
in Longs Corners (Corfu) between Anseil Hastings and Polly Long.  The first business in the Village
also opened that year when KinneÕs Tavern opened.  This building still exists at 29 West Main Street.
       One hundred years later, in June of 1912, the Village had the worst fire in its history.  The
downtown fire destroyed nine businesses (including the Post Office), the FiremenÕs Meeting rooms and
two living quarters. For awhile there was fear that they would lose the whole downtown area of the
Village.
      Many events are planned this summer to celebrate the Town of PembrokeÕs Bicentennial.  The
celebration started in May with an Art Show at the Pembroke High School, celebrating local authors and
artists, past and present.
      The official Opening Ceremony took place June 9th at the Town Park.  This event featured food, free
live entertainment, War of 1812 re-enactors, a salute to our Veterans and a giant fireworks show.  Both
these events were well attended.
      There was also a Town-wide Picnic at the Town Park on July 14th from 5:00 Ð 9:00 pm.  It featured
live entertainment by Pembroke Community Band and ÒGlenn ColtonÕs Summer Fun ShowÓ. It was fun
for all!
      On August 11th there will be a free Square Dance at the Community Center in Corfu (116 East Main
Street) from 7:00 Ð 10:00pm.  Live music will be provided by ÒGary Burdick and the SundownsÓ.

     September 8th is the annual Brick House Fair from 10:00am Ð 4:00pm.  It will feature its usual array
of food, demos, crafts, displays, a bake sale, farmers market and Chinese auction.  There will also be
free live entertainment by the Community Band, Craig Wilkins and the Alexander FiremenÕs Band.
      Items for a time capsule, to be buried later in September, will be collected at these events.  Also
available at the events or Town Hall are the Town History Book for $10.00 each and the Town
Historical Calendar for $5.00. Other souvenirs will be available.  Come join the fun!

TRASH DISPOSAL ROLL-OFF

All Roll-off hours are Friday 3:00pm –6:00pm and Saturday 8:00am – 11:00am
There is no roll-off in October

      Fri  July 20th                  Fri    August 10th                Fri     September 14th

     Sat   July 21st                Sat    August 11th                Sat    September 15th

      We request that you do not bring any recyclable items such as glass, tin cans, or No.1 and 2 plastics.
These should be put with your curbside service. These items can also be taken to the Town of Pembroke
Recycling Center, free of charge on the 1st and 3rd Saturday of each month.  They also accept newspapers
and magazines.
     We cannot accept the following items: tires, oil, garbage, toxic materials, refrigerators, freezers or air
conditioners, unless Freon has been removed. Paint cans will only be accepted if empty and lid removed.
We will accept car batteries, couches, stoves, dishwashers and mattresses.  If you need help with large
items, please call the Village Office at 599-3327.
     The Village reserves the right to reject large amounts of trash and to stop receiving once the container
is full. We suggest that residents who are doing major remodeling work to please contract for their own
dumpster for trash removal. This service is intended for residential use for Village residents only.
     We have been having people dump items in the Roll-off that are illegal such as tires and paint, which
becomes very costly to the Village. We would like to continue to offer this important service to the
Village, so we must stress the importance of following the guidelines and not dumping illegal items.
There will be NO DUMPING WITHOUT A VILLAGE EMPLOYEE PRESENT and illegal
dumping will be prosecuted



FREE HOUSEHOLD HAZARDOUS WASTE/PHARMACEUTICAL COLLECTION
Open to residents in Genesee, Wyoming and Livingston Counties

Sponsored by GLOW Region Solid Waste
Saturday, September 15th at Rock Glen, NY from 9:00 am – 2:00 pm

Reservations required: Call 585-343-2580 ext 5463 to reserve a spot
and for complete list of acceptable materials.

ARNIE’S KIDS/CLUB FOR LIFE SPECIAL EVENT

ArnieÕs Kids Club for Life is dedicated to supporting individuals with developmental disabilities in their
struggle to lead full and productive lives.  Saturday, August 4th a golf tournament is being held at
Shelridge Country Club on Telegraph Road in Medina NY beginning at 2:00 pm.  Following the
Tournament will be a dinner, live band and basket raffle.  For information on participating or donating
please call Steve Sturtevant at 716-308-7847.  All donations go directly to the Foundation.

CONCERT SCHEDULE

DATE DAY TIME DOORS SHOW SUPPORT
7/16/2012 MON 7:30PM 6:30PM IRON MAIDEN ALICE COOPER

7/17/2012 TUE 12:00PM 11:00AM WARPED TOUR Assorted Groups

7/22/2012 SUN 6:30PM 5:30PM THE ALLMAN BROS. BAND Santana

7/25/2012 WED 6:30PM 5:30PM NICKELBACK Bush

7/29/2012 SUN 7:00PM 6:00PM TOBY KEITH Brantley Gilbert

8/01/2012 WED 6:00PM 5:00PM WEDG PRESENTS SLIPKNOT & SLAYER Motorhead, Anthrax

8/09/2012 THU 7:00PM 6:00PM BIG TIME RUSH Cody Simpson

8/11/2012 SAT 7:30PM 6:30PM BRAD PAISLEY The Band Perry, Scotty McCreery

8/17/2012 FRI 7:00PM 6:00PM DEF LEOPARD/POISON Lita Ford

8/25/2012 SAT 7:30PM 6:30PM JASON ALDEAN Luke Bryan, Rachel Farley,  DJ Silver

8/29/2012 WED 2:00PM 1:00PM ROCKSTAR ENERY UPROAR FEST. Shinedown, Godsmack, Staind

9/08/2012 SAT 7:00PM 6:00PM ZAC BROWN
9/15/2012 SAT 7:00PM 6:00PM KISS/MOTLEY CRUE TBA

Kingdombound Sun 8/5 - Wed 8/8

For further updates throughout the season, you can check with the Village Office or on Darien Fun Country
website at www.godarienlake.com.

LYNDONVILLE TIGERS SCHEDULE

Date Time Opponent Location
Sat, 7/21/12 5:30 pm - 8:30 pm Buffalo Gladiators Town of Pembroke Park
Sat, 7/28/12 5:30 pm Ð 10:30 pm Finger Lakes Impact Town of Pembroke Park
Sat, 8/4/12 7:30 pm Ð 10:30 pm Southern Tier Warriors Odessa Montour School
Sat, 8/11/12 7:30 pm Ð 10:30 pm Jamestown Chiefs Strider Field



From Cathy Skeet Ð President of the Corfu Fire Department

      We would like to thank the community for their support and to remind everyone that we are actively
seeking new members.  It has been our pleasure to welcome 5 new members this quarter and we have
one application pending for next month.  The minimum age is 16 years old and we encourage all to
apply.  If you think you may be interested in volunteering stop by any Monday night and we will be
happy to give you a tour and answer any questions you may have. Not everyone wants to be a firefighter
but there are many other areas in the department that you may be interested in.
      You may have noticed the van (now in pieces) in the parking lot.  It was donated to the fire
department so that we could practice using our Jaws of Life.  Darien Fire Department has also come to
the fire hall with their jaws so we could practice working together in case of an emergency.
      We would like to remind everyone to put house numbers on your house, it makes finding an address
much easier in time of need.
       Enjoy the summer, stay safe!



AROUND THE COMMUNITY

OUR LADY OF
GOOD COUNSEL CHURCH

Route 77, Darien

SUNDAY AUGUST 12th

CHICKEN BBQ
THEME BASKET RAFFLE

AND MORE
Starting at 12:00 noon

ENJOY THE PEMBROKE
BICENTENNIAL

UPCOMING EVENTS

AUGUST 11TH  Ð ROUND &
SQUARE DANCE

COMMUNITY CTR 5-9 PM
With Gary Burdick&The Sundowns

SEPT. 8 - BRICK HOUSE FAIR
10:00 AM Ð 4:00 PM

Food, Music, Crafts & Fun!

AT CORFU PRESBYTERIAN
CHURCH

Turkey Supper
September 15th

* * * * * * * * * * * * * *

Hungry Bear Breakfast
Sun, October 28 - 8:30-12:30

For more info call
Dorothy at 599-4588

CORFU FIRE DEPT

Meet every Monday Night
Stop in for a tour!

Looking for Volunteers

TOWN HISTORY BOOK
NOW AVAILABLE!

$10.00 EACH
TOWN BICENTENNIAL

CALENDARS
$5.00 EACH

Available at upcoming
Bicentennial Events or contact
Nicole Begin at Town Office

585-599-4892 Ext. 21

BOY SCOUTS
BOTTLE & CAN DRIVE

Saturday, Nov. 3rd

From 9:00 am- 12:00 pm
American Family Market

 Parking Lot

SUPPORT YOUR
LOCAL SCOUTS!

PEMBROKE-CORFU-DARIEN
KIWANIS FALL FESTIVAL
September 16TH 11amÐ4 pm

At Pembroke Town Park

CAR CRUISE, DJ Hank Nevins
CRAFTS, FOOD

KIDS ACTIVITIES
HUGE BASKET RAFFLE
COME JOIN THE FUN!

ST.MAXILMILIAN KOLBE
CHURCH

Theme Basket Raffle
Corfu location

Saturday August 18th

5:00 pm

CORFU GRANGE
ROAST PORK DINNER

Sunday, November 4th

Beginning at Noon

CORFU LIBRARY NEWS

Preschool Storytime
Wednesdays 10:30 am
* * * * * * * * * * * * *

Support the Library by donating to
their Paper Recycling Bin.
See website for more info.
www.corfufreelibrary.org

If your group or organization has an event coming up in late September through early January
contact the Village Office and we can put it in the next quarterly issue of the Village Newsletter.


